NOTICE OF OBJECTION

Regarding Dedications & Restrictions for Orchard Addition No. 11 and The Villas

February 2, 2007

Mr. Jim Anthony

LENMO, Inc.

7900 Monticello Drive

Granbury, Texas 76049


Dear Mr. Anthony,

On January 26, 2007, The Orchard Development Company submitted to the LENMO Committee and Pecan Plantation Owners Association (PPOA) two documents of Dedication & Restrictions for Orchard Addition No. 11 and The Villas dated January 26, 2007, for our comments and review prior to filing these documents with Commissioners' Court of Hood County, Texas.

This letter is our official notice that we object to, in its entirety, section III.B.1 "Approval of Non-Dedicator Plans", and section III.B.2 "Approval of Dedicator Plans" in both of the Dedication & Restrictions for Orchard Addition No. 11 and The Villas. The insertion of these two sections violates Section 3.1 "Development of New Additions" of the Second Addendum to the LENMO agreement dated November 2, 1992, where it was agreed and stated that "The New Additions shall be subject to restrictive covenants and architectural control requirements substantially similar to the restrictions and requirements currently effective as to all previously platted additions with the Pecan Plantation Subdivision." (emphasis added). These two sections are also in direct conflict with the By-Laws, Article Nine, Section 1 of PPOA. Further, since Section 3.4 expressly addresses fees, we believe that any attempt to avoid the ACC fees will be a material breach of the LENMO agreement.

We also object to section III.C.8 of the Villas Dedication & Restrictions which allows the "Establishment of Independent Villa's Neighborhood Association". The establishment of a new homeowners' association, within a homeowners' association, is also substantially different from all previous Dedications & Restrictions for single family residences in Pecan Plantation. We also believe that any attempt to create a second homeowners' association will be a material breach of the LENMO agreement.

We respectfully request you remove the aforementioned sections from your Dedications & Restrictions for The Villas and Orchard Addition No.11 prior to submitting them to the Commissioners Court of Hood County, Texas.

Sincerely,
Gary R. Guffey, Chairman

LENMO Committee

Pecan Plantation Owners Association
